
 

North Yorkshire Learning Disability 

Partnership Board – Quick Look Minutes 

 
 

 Item 

 These are the quick look minutes for the 

Partnership Board on Friday 25 October, 2019. 

We met at Summit Indoor Adventure in Selby. 

 1. Welcome and Introductions 

Sam Suttar and Jim Martin welcomed us. Sam 

explained the meeting rules. Jim told us about 

what we will do today. We also heard some 

interesting facts about Selby. 

 Previous Minutes and Actions 

We agreed the minutes from our last meeting 

were accurate. We updated our actions since 

the last meeting. The action log is attached.  

 Updating our Terms of Reference 

Terms of Reference are rules about how 
meetings are run. The Partnership Board Terms 
of Reference were last updated in 2014.  

In our groups we talked about how we can make 
sure our Terms of Reference are up to date and 
useful.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Election of Co-Chairs and Vice Chairs 

Self-advocates voted for new Co-Chairs and 

Vice Co-Chairs of the Partnership Board.   

https://www.photosymbols.com/collections/choices/products/you-choose
https://www.photosymbols.com/collections/socialcare/products/rules?_pos=1&_sid=bba1c667d&_ss=r
https://www.photosymbols.com/collections/meetings/products/planning-meeting-3
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Mark Hamblin and Christopher Porter applied to 

be Self-Advocate Co-Chair: Mark read out his 

application. Christopher could not attend but he 

had prepared a video to give his application. 

Self-advocates, family carers and independent 

co-chairs of Local Area Groups voted. 

Candidates were not allowed to vote. 

Shanna told us that Mark will be the new Self 

Advocate Co Chair. Christopher is the new Vice 

Co Chair. Katie Peacock will be  the new 

Independent Co Chair. Jim agreed to be the 

Vice Co Chair. They will all start in 2020. 

Everybody thanked Jim and Sam for their 

fantastic work as the current co-chairs.   

 

 

5. Self-advocates Big Issues 

Co-chairs of the Local Area Groups told us 

about the Big Issues they have been discussing. 

Rebecca said Scarborough, Whitby, Ryedale 

are setting up a Talking Transport group about 

making transport more accessible in their area. 

Jane from Selby told us about a visit they had 

from Citizens Advice Bureau. They give advice 

and signpost people on finance, legal and 

welfare matters. They are a free service.  

Natasha from Craven and Harrogate said we 

need to have some clearer information about 

meetings which link to the Partnership Board 

which we can share with new people. 

https://www.photosymbols.com/collections/technology/products/computer-presentation?_pos=1&_sid=8250ed326&_ss=r
https://www.photosymbols.com/collections/politics/products/ballot-box?_pos=19&_sid=671e8760b&_ss=r
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Hambleton and Richmondshire talked about 

making it easier to find out about local activities 

happening in the community.  

 Live Well Live Longer Delivery Group  

We heard about work by self-advocates with 

Hannah Brown from North Yorkshire County 

Council on the Big Action Plan.  

Hannah asked self advocates to help with some 

of the actions. We said Hannah should come to 

local groups to start working together.  

They have finished the Annual Health Check 

plan and are looking at the draft plan for training 

health and social care professionals. 

 We gave the stamp of approval to:   

• Easy read safeguarding leaflets. 

• Easy read checklist. 

• KeyRing newsletter shared with providers. 
 

 
 
 
 

Keeping Safe chat show     

Jamie chatted with self advocates about their 

work with the Safeguarding Adults Board.  

Sam Suttar talked about going to a workshop at 

Nottingham University with Christoper, Katie 

and Jamie to talk about abuse. 

Sam Sellars told us self-advocates worked with 

Inclusion North on new Easy Read books about 

Keeping Safe. They should be available soon.  

https://www.photosymbols.com/collections/meetings/products/approved-stamp
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Safe Places   

Mark told us about a meeting with Lesley Dale 

about plans to make sure people know about 

Safe Places.  

Self-advocates will write a letter to explain how 

important the scheme is. They will also do a 

check list which will be sent to all Safe Places. 

Mark will do a blog for the KeyRing website.  

 Mark and Jess did some acting to show a 

person going into a Safe Places venue where 

the shop assistant did not know anything about 

the scheme.  

 North Yorkshire Health Task Group 

Julie told us about the meeting in August. They 

met with Ben and Jo who are learning disability 

nurses. They discussed how to make local 

Health Task Groups work better in each area. 

They talked about the LeDeR programme.  

The Health Task Group will elect new co chairs 

in October 2019. 

 Meetings in 2020 

We now have three meetings a year.  We asked 

if people thought this was working. People said 

it was a good idea and liked going to different 

areas for meetings.  

 12. Our next meeting 
 
Our next Partnership Board meeting is in March 

2020 in Skipton. 

 

https://www.photosymbols.com/collections/leisure/products/drama?_pos=1&_sid=7cdfdab31&_ss=r

